From: Help, Creditcard (NIH/OD) 
Sent: Wednesday, December 07, 2011 1:31 PM
To: Cardholder; CAO
Cc: IC Purchase Card Coordinators
Subject: Important Information On Disputes 
Importance: High
Good Afternoon, 

This is a reminder that Cardholders and Card Approving Officials are required to follow up on any disputes that have not been resolved with the bank, JP Morgan.  Per the HHS Purchase Card Guide, Cardholders who fail to file a dispute with the bank (simply clicking the dispute box in NBS is not sufficient), within 90 days of the transaction,  or who do not follow up on outstanding disputes with the bank and for which NIH has paid invalid charges will be held personally liable for these charges.
Keep in mind the following:

· Clicking on the disputes button in NBS does NOT initiate a dispute with the bank.  The dispute form must be completed and emailed or faxed directly to the bank. Be sure to copy CreditCard@od.nih.gov  when sending the disputes form. If Cardholders fax the form to the bank, confirmation that the fax was successfully transmitted must also be forwarded to our office.   

· Once a dispute form is received by the bank, Cardholders should expect to see a temporary credit on their reconciliation statement within 3-5 business days.  If a temporary credit does not post to the Cardholder’s account within this timeframe, Cardholders must follow up with the bank immediately. Our office has noticed a high volume of unresolved disputes where Cardholders claim to have sent a dispute form to the bank, yet a credit was never received nor do they have any verification that a disputes form was sent to the bank (e.g. fax confirmation or copy of email).   

· Throughout the disputes process, the bank (generally a Disputes Analyst) will request additional information from the Cardholder to further pursue the claim. We have also found that Cardholders are not responding to these inquiries nor do they provide the requested information to the bank. As a result, the JP Morgan Disputes Department subsequently reverses the temporary credit and NIH is then forced to pay for invalid charges due to lack of diligence from the Cardholder. 
· A credit reversal does not indicate that a dispute was finalized. Cardholders must contact the bank if they notice that a credit reversal is applied to their account (will appear as REVERSAL CREDIT in NBS) unless they agree with the bank’s decision.  

If you have any questions on disputes or require assistance in this process, please contact our office at (301) 435-6606 or via email.

Thank you. 

